

Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region VII, Central Visayas



DIVISION OF CEBU PROVINCE

Sudlon, Lahug, Cebu City

May 17, 2013

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No 278 s. 2013

ACTIVE PARTICIPATION OF THE NEWLY ELECTED OFFICERS OF THE SUPREME STUDENT GOVERNMENT (SSGs) IN THE NATIONAL SCHOOLS MAINTENANCE WEEK BRIGADA ESKWELA

To: OIC, Assistant Superintendents
Education Supervisors/Coordinators
District Supervisors/OICs
Elementary and Secondary School Heads

- 1. Pursuant to Unnumbered DepEd Memorandum dated April 25, 2013, the Department Of Education will hold the **National Schools Maintenance Week** also dubbed as **Brigada Eskwela**, on May 20-25, 2013. Brigada Eskwela is an annual weeklong event to encourage local communities and parents to volunteer resources and time to do repairs on schools as part of the preparations for the start of school year.
- 2. In line with DepEd Order No. 49, s. 2011, which lists Brigada Eskwela as one of the mandated programs, projects and activities of the Supreme Student Governments (SSGs), all SSG officers nationwide are required to do the following:
 - a. Drum up support for this significant undertaking by organizing Advocacy and Awareness Campaigns on May 6-20, 2013 or earlier;
 - Coordinate with the Parents-Teachers Assciations, Barangay officials, community youth organizations, religious groups and other volunteer organizations for assistance;

- Recruit parents, classmates, friends, volunteers and student officers C. of other volunteer organizations for assistance
- d. Help in soliciting donations from local businesses and civic Organizations;
- Volunteer assistance to public elementary schools within the e. municipality and,
- f. Do actual repairs and cleaning of the schools.
- SSGs shall document their activities pertinent to Brigada Eskwela in pictures and reports signed by the SSG President, SSG Adviser and School Head for submission to this Office c/o to the SGP Division Coordinator on or befor June 10. 2013.
- 4 SSG Officers and Advisers who will furnish a Division-verified/certified report to the center for Students and Co-Curricular Affairs (CSCA) on or before June 17, 2013 through cscaportal@email.com, will individually receive, through email, digitally identified and numbered Certificates of Commendation. Kindly provide email addresses for this purpose.
- 5. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

ARDEN D. MONISIT, Ed.D.

Schools DivisionSuperintendent